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Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike friends

and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.

Here is the https://www.fsupikes.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

We’re very grateful to the Brothers who joined or renewed

their Old Guard commitments since our last monthly

newsletter was published in May. They include Gabe Brady

’58, Mike Fernandez ’77, Scottie Howell ’06, Dr. Jace

Provo ’83, Todd Trimmer ’69 and Bob Tunkel ’66.

Fernandez and Trimmer each doubled the suggested

amount.

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per

year. Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among

alumni, and enriching both the alumni and undergraduate

Delta Lambda experience. Some alumni have even chosen

to give as much as $1,000. A current list of the Old Guard

Members appears at the end of this newsletter.

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership

Luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday, August 5th at the

University center Club. Please come and enjoy the fellowship

Sign up for the monthly e-newsletter at: fsupikes.com

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for

inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link: 

Request a Newsletter

 

https://www.fsupikes.com/
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
http://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net
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Dr. Joe O’Shea ’04 Dr. Jesse O’Shea ‘07

Dr. Joe O’Shea ’04 Named FSU’s New Dean of Undergraduate Studies

In his new role, O’Shea will serve as academic dean for most freshmen and

sophomores until they are admitted to an upper-division major. He will oversee more

than a dozen departments and programs, including the Presidential Scholars and

Honors programs, which work with FSU’s most high-achieving students, and the

Center for Academic Retention & Enhancement (CARE), which serves traditionally

underrepresented students.

A Truman and Rhodes Scholar, O’Shea has a master’s degree in comparative social

policy and a Ph.D. in education from the University of Oxford. He is the author of the

forthcoming books “Doing College Right: A Guide to Student Success,” published

by Columbia University Press, and “Gap Year: How Delaying College Changes

People in Ways the World Needs,” published by Johns Hopkins University Press.

In 2007, Joe was elected FSU Student Body President. Within the Fraternity, Joe

was President of his pledge class in the fall of 2004, and in 2006, he was named Pi

Kappa Alpha’s National Robertson Award winner signifying the top Pike

undergraduate in the nation that year.

Joe’s younger brother Dr. Jesse O’Shea ’07 graduated as an internal medicine

resident at Yale Hospital in Connecticut, and has now joined the medical staff at

Emory University in Atlanta for an Infectious Disease fellowship. As an

undergraduate at FSU, Jesse was a Truman Scholar and was named First Team USA

Today Academic All-American, placing him among the Top 20 college scholars

nationwide. 

Joe and Jesse’s older brother Robert O’Shea ’02 was initiated into Pike at Alpha Eta

Chapter, University of Florida. Robert passed into Chapter Eternal in 2014.



The O’Shea Family

One Example of Why Pi Kappa Alpha is so Strong in the State of Florida

The O’Shea Family. From left Jesse O’Shea ’07, sister Mykal O’Shea, Robert

O’Shea ’02 and Joe O’Shea ‘04. Robert was initiated at Alpha Eta Chapter (UF), but

all four graduated from FSU: Jesse from FSU Medical School, sister Mykal from FSU

Nursing School, Robert from FSU Law School, and Joe with degrees in Social

Science and Philosophy. Mykal married Delta Lambda Taylor Long ’05.

[left] **Dr. Ken Winnard ’01**; Lisa Goodkin; **Dr. Ryan Goodkin ’01**. [right] Their new Health & Wellness
Clinic in Palm Beach Gardens

Pike Pledge Brothers Establish ‘OneLife’, a Unique Health & Wellness Clinic

Ken Winnard, M.D. and Ryan Goodkin, PharmD, met when they were re-Founders of

Pi Kappa Alpha’s Delta Lambda Chapter. “At a parade, Ken offered to let me check

out his sweet Ford pickup truck, and a tall glass of 7 and 7… with ice,” Goodkin

remembers.



Since then, the two have remained close friends with like-minded interests. “We

have remained friends through our love of free diving and all things health and

wellness,” Winnard says. In Tallahassee for a football game in 2017, Goodkin visited

Winnard’s health & wellness clinic “OneLife Health & Performance”. Immediately,

Goodkin knew he wanted to be a part of it. “Ken had this amazing idea to treat

medicine as a preventative model, instead of the traditional sick-care model,”

Goodkin remembers, “He wanted to use tools like healthy lifestyle, clean eating, and

fitness to help get people healthy and keep them healthy for life. That’s what really

sparked my interest.”

The two partnered together, using Winnard’s foundation and background as a

Medical Doctor and Goodkin’s background as a Pharmacist to grow OneLife. They

moved the clinic to Palm Beach Gardens where they now see hundreds of patients

from dozens of different states, both in-person and through telemedicine. “We are

able to teach people the tools to optimize their health and prevent chronic disease,”

Winnard says. “Our partnership has helped our clinic grow to the next level. I’m so

grateful that Delta Lambda helped bring this valuable partnership into my life, and I

would encourage younger Brothers to really value those partnerships formed,

because you never know where they may lead!”

To check out their health & wellness clinic and find out how they may be able to help

optimize your health, you can visit www.OLHP.com or reach out to Dr. Ken at

KWinnardMD@OLHP.com.

Chapter News and Honors in 2020

Though this truncated school year ended abruptly in mid-March, Delta Lambda still

achieved much deserved recognition and success, and the undergraduate Brothers

are looking forward to dominating again in 2020-2021. 

SMC Jacob Middleton ’18 reported that The FSU Greek Life Office spotlighted Pike

with their Pursuit of Excellence Awards at year’s end. Pike won the Awards for

‘Excellence in Rush’ (fall rush chairman Austin Webb ‘16 and spring rush chairman

Luke Vari ‘18), and for ‘Commitment to Community Service’. Student Senator and

Presidential Scholar Zach Blashinsky ’16 was twice honored, winning the ‘Student

Seminole Award’ as well as being named ‘University Health Services (UHS) Student

of the Year’.

Delta Lambda remains the largest fraternity chapter at FSU, as we have been for

20 years. Pike won the Overall Intramural Sports Championship for the twelfth time

in 20 years. The new Student Body President is Jonathan Levin ’18. He is the

seventh Pike to serve in that office since 2003. And, more varsity athletes (football,

baseball, basketball, golf, track) have chosen to join Pike than all the other

fraternities combined.

Unfortunately, Pikes Illustrated will not be published this year, nor will a 2020

composite be taken. The school year was suspended just two weeks after our spring

pledge class was initiated. Plans for the magazine and the composite had to be

cancelled.

http://www.olhp.com/
mailto:KWinnardMD@OLHP.com


Pike Alumni Advisor/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon, June 2020

Monthly Alumni/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon past SMC Wyatt Rancourt

’16 introduced FSU lineman Brady Scott ’17 who addressed the Seminoles’

preparations for 2020. Scott, a 6’6” 317 lb. offensive lineman started alternately at

guard and tackle during 2019.

Brady addressed the status of Seminole football for 2020 and the team’s

preparation. This team has had three Head Coaches in four years, and there was

some discussion surrounding the end of Coach Jimbo Fisher’s tenure, and the

atmosphere under Coach Willie Taggart. “Coach Norvell isn’t playing around,” Scott

said. According to Scott, Norvell emphasizes avoiding penalties. “If just one of us

screws up, then the whole unit has to [run laps].” Someone said it reminded him of

the barracks scene in “Full Metal Jacket”.

According to Scott, the team began workouts last week. “We start in the weight

room at 7:30 AM, and we have to wear masks so it’s no fun,” he said. “At 2:30 PM

we start running.” He also said they’re tested for the Covid19 virus “all the time”.

Past SMC Wyatt Rancourt ’16 reported that there are more or less 15 Pikes living in

the house at any one time this summer. “The University has to make a decision

about rush,” he said. Some universities are considering ‘virtual rush’ for sororities,

using Zoom functions. Virtual rush. Heaven help us.



Seven of the Nine Chapter Advisors who have served since the death of Ed Cubbon ’29 in 1977

Seven of the nine men who served Delta Lambda as Chapter Advisor since 1977

attended the June 3rd Monthly Luncheon. From left, they are: LTC Joe Feheley ’81,

Doug Russell ’79, Scottie Howell ’06, Charlie Barnes ’65, Ed Barnes ’71, Bob Hall

’49 and John Peacock ’01. Jimmy Keen ’73 was still recovering from a knee

replacement. Cort McCord ’81 is Chapter Eternal.

Bob Tunkel’s ZOOM Initiative: 50 Biographies/Obituaries Are Now Available for

View 

Bob Tunkel ’66 has the PDF document with 50 current biographies or obituaries

gleaned from his Zoom initiative in May, dedicated to Brothers initiated in the 1960s.

The new version contains much more new information than the APPENDIX you read

in the May Newsletter. Bob will send it to you via email at no charge, on your

request. Bob can be reached bobtunkel@comcast.net

The APPENDIX includes current biographies, obituaries and a collection of Pike

stories submitted by the participants. Your editor is appropriately chastised for mis-

attributing one of those stories. All these wonderful memories came in a flood of

responses so you know at least one would be wrongly assigned. The story about

going to New Orleans for Mardi Gras and “being arrested for refusing to be arrested

without violence” was attributed to Ed Garrison ’65. While it is well known that Ed

Garrison was always up for a good time, this time it was not him.

The biographies and obituaries are alphabetized and include these: Larry Barber

’64, Charlie Barnes ’65, Jim Barnes ’68, Aaron Beam ’68, Gabe Brady ’58, Bill

Brandt ’67, Pete Burnett ’68, Russ Burnett ’65, Bill Cheek ’61, Jim Cobb ’63,

Frank Cooke ’65, C.P. Dukelow ’66, Tom Foss ’66, Dave Frew ’67, Ed Garrison

’65, Paul Gerding ’65, Travis Giddings ’69, Joe Hajik ’61, Don Hazleton ’60, Bob

Hunphries ’66, Buddy Inman ’60, Craig Kavka ’67, Bill Knight ’69, Mike Larkin ’67,

mailto:bobtunkel@comcast.net


David Lyons ’65, Jim Martin ’69, Jack McMullen ’65, Ken McNulty ’63, J.L. Milton

’62, Jim Montano ’64, John Moughan ’67, Roger Obodich ’67, Bob Orgaz ’61,

David Orr ’63, Larry Pearson ’66, Jim Poe ’66, Bob Reeve ’66, Marty Steiner ’61,

John Stoner ’64, Jay Strozier ’65, Bud Titlow ’66, Todd Trimmer ’69, Bob Tunkel

’66, Bill Wagner ’67, John Walker ’63, Rich Wall ’66, Bob Ward ’67, Bob White

’63, Van Williams ’64.

AD ASTRA

Very sad news. Two Delta Lambda Brothers - Kirk Wesley Smith ’86 and Toluwai

"Tom" Idowu ’17 - passed into Chapter eternal, unexpectedly and long before their

time.

Greg Baker ’84 writes, “Brothers, with a heavy heart I tell you our brother Kirk

Wesley Smith ‘86 has joined the Chapter Eternal. He was one of the best guys I

have ever known. He was my little brother and we had always managed to keep in

touch over the years. He was my best friend in the last few years. We would talk two

or three times a week.

“He was Airforce ROTC in college, flew in the Gulf Wars and became Pilot in

Command for Southwest Airlines for 20 plus years. He once told me that he had only

one job interview in his life, they hired him on the spot.

“To anyone who had met him, he was always the most positive and supportive man I

have ever been lucky to have known. His friends and pledge brothers can attest to

that.

“Kirk is survived by his three children, Brennan, Ava and Gary (who is named for

Kirks’ Father). He raised them right, his oldest son attended Harvard, was a Phoenix

there and worked overseas after graduation. He gave all that up and decided to

become a Green Beret. He graduated in April. If there are any Pike Brothers who

might know some people, I’m sure he could use a Rabbi. Kirks’ plan for him was to



become the Governor of Arizona and Mike Holloman ’86 and I will still make that

happen when the time comes as Kirk wanted.

“His daughter Ava is 11 and his youngest son is 4 and when I visited in January, I

saw they were the love of his life, he was devoted to them. They are magnificent

young people, full of promise.

“We have all lost friends early in life and parents in the natural way but this one

seems to hurt the most, too young with so much left behind. 

“Love the people in your lives, we never know when they may be taken from us.”

Phi Phi Kappa Alpha

[Left] Kirk Smith ‘86, Mike Holloman ‘86 and Rich Lord ’84 [Right] Walter Flinn ‘86 final salute to
Kirk



Big Brother/Little Brother family tree

From youngest to oldest: Bayo Oshinusi ‘19, Tom Idowu ‘17, Zach Blashinsky ‘16,

Chris Hagermeyer ’14.

From Chapter Advisor John Peacock ‘01 

“Dear Brothers, I received a phone call this morning informing me that Toluwai

"Tom" Idowu ’17 passed away yesterday afternoon in his apartment in Tallahassee.

SMC Jacob Middleton ’18 and Former President Wyatt Rancourt ’16 both stated

that Tom had a heart condition. Tom is Nigerian; I’m unsure if he has family in

Tallahassee. I am told he was a stellar Brother and is the Little Brother to Zach

Blashinsky ‘16.

Tom was jogging with friends in mid-afternoon near his off-campus apartment where

he passed out. His friends started CPR and called 911. He was dead on arrival to

the hospital. Tom was going to be a senior in the fall, a Christian and a member of

Downtown City Church, DCC. Dylan Nielander ‘15, Pike Alumnus and a college

Pastor at DCC, held a virtual meeting with about 48 brothers last week to provide

counseling and grief services. Tom was an outstanding brother and will be missed.

The undergrads started a Go Fund Me page about two days ago and created t-

shirts. They have already raised $5,000 for the funeral arrangements. This is deep

reflection of our bond in brotherhood.

https://ca.gofundme.com/f/tom-idowu-our-fallen-brother

https://ca.gofundme.com/f/tom-idowu-our-fallen-brother


Two more Go Fund Me pages for the funeral arrangements were started. I feel his

family will be in great shape to honor Tom.

https://www.gofundme.com/f/tom-idowu-tribute 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/honoring-tom-idowu

"It is not length of life, but depth of life." — Ralph Waldo Emerson" 

Since his passing I have heard nothing but great stories of this young man. By all

accounts he was an outstanding Brother to our chapter. I know the undergrads are

going to orchestrate a tribute to Tom in the fall.

Phi Phi Kappa Alpha, 

John Peacock ’01 and Scottie Howell ‘06 

Chapter Advisors

From Delta Lambda Treasurer & House Manager Garrett Sargeant ’16: 

Our Brother Tom Idowu ’17 passed away suddenly on April 29th, 2020 from cardiac

arrest while jogging. Tom was a walk-on on the Florida State Track Team, but was

unable to fulfill his dream because of a heart condition. Pi Kappa Alpha at Florida

State would like to raise money for funeral expenses as well as other expenses the

family may incur. Tom had a profound effect on our fraternity and left a legacy of

kindness, love, and faith within all of us. We are heartbroken at Tom’s passing. Any

donation will go towards supporting the Idowu family through this difficult time.”

This passage is from Tom’s obituary in Rockledge, Florida. 

“Toluwani "Tom" Idowu was a Dean’s list senior at Florida State University where he

was earning a double major in creative writing and psychology. Due to his sudden

passing, he has been awarded a Florida State University memorial degree. Tom was

employed by the university as a student consultant, liaising between faculty and

students to assist in learning strategies to ensure academic success in subject

areas. He was also a member of FSU’s Pi Kappa Alpha. Tom’s foundational years

included the achievement of regional finalist in the Scripps National Spelling Bee

Championship, a black belt Taekwondo, and Congressional awards for his

contribution to the arts and student government in high school.

Born on Christmas Day in 1997, Tom had an active faith and belief in Jesus Christ.

Tom participated in Campus Crusade for Christ at FSU and was a well-known

member of Downtown Community Church and Westwood Church in Tallahassee,

Florida. Tom had many interests and passions—composing music, nature

photography, art, working out, and just having a good time eating and hanging out

with friends, or enjoying online Xbox games. He lived life to the fullest. His creativity,

kind heart, and friendliness will be missed by all those whose lives he touched.”

Delta Lambda undergraduates chose this picture of Tom as most illustrative of his

love of life.

https://www.gofundme.com/f/tom-idowu-tribute
https://www.gofundme.com/f/honoring-tom-idowu


If you would like to send a letter or comment to your

Delta Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter,

please use this link:

Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old

Guard is only $100. Funds are allocated at the direction

of a Board chaired by Jack McMullen ’64 and Doug

Russell ’79. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T

in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute: 

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please

make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to

Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,

FL 32308

Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated June 10, 2020)

mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute


The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD 

Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more 

Dan Akre ’83 2016, 2017 

Charlie Barnes ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Ed Barnes ’71 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019 

Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;

grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018 

Gabriel Brady ’58 2020 

Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019 

Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Bill Cheek ’61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Jim Cobb ’63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019 

Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019 

Dustin Daniels ’10 2016 

Phil Doumar ’09 2017 

Jeff Epley ’96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 

Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael ’10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Jim Finch ‘81 2017 

Jim Floyd ’76 2018, 2019, 2020 

Dave Frew ’67 2020 

Paul Gerding ’65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Glenn Grant ’82 2017 

Connor Gray ‘11 2018 

Bill Gregory ’77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Mike Halfacre ’85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Bob Hall ’49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,

2020 

Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung ’81 2017, 2019 

Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Rob Hicks ’83 2020 

Bruce Johnson ’81 2017 

Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 *Joined the Sembler Society in 2018 

Dick Klunk ’67 2020 

David Kresge ’73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Carlos Lindo ’05 2016 

David Lyons ’65 2018, 2019 

Harvey Mackler ’72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019 

Trent Mallory ’81 2017 

Mike Markowski ’75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ;

brothers Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski ’79) 2016 

Roy McDonald ’79 2018 

Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020 

Jim Montano ’64 2019 

Jeff Moore ’81 2018 



Kyle Mowitz ’01 2017 

Alex Mullineaux ’01 2019 

Eli Nortelus ’01 2018 

Marco Novak ’01 2016 

Harry Orwig ’66 2018 

Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017 

Joel Padgett ’71 2016, 2019 

Jim Parsons ’81 2017 

John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019 

Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019 

Khoung Phan ’01 2019 

Jim Poe ’66 2017, 2019 

David Ponder ’80 2017 

Gary Prescott ’72 2018, 2019, 2020 

Dr. Jace Provo ’83 2020 

Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton ’74 (brother Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020 

Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017 

Peter Singhal ’15 2019 

Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019 

Bob Stoner ’64 2018 (memorial gift via John Stoner) 

John Stoner ’64 2018 

Todd Trimmer ’69 2019, 2020 

Tom Trotta ’81 (son Eric Trotta ’09 initiated at University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020 

Bob Tunkel ’66 2020 

Tarek Waked ’09 2019 

Kevin Wheeler ’09 (father Tom Wheeler ’78) 2017, 2018, 2019 

Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son Griffin Wilcox ’15) 2017, 2018, 2019 

Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad, Wade Wilcox ’86) 2020 

Bill Williams ’85 2019, 2020 

Rob Williamson ’87 2018, 2020, 2021 

Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY 

Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more

[John Baker An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler Society

in the John’s name] 

Charlie Bradley ’81 is a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society 

Sean Carbonell ‘86 

[Craig Kavka ’66 – Memorial Gift made in Craig’s name, 2019] 

Chuck Cottrell ’80 *January, 2019: Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000

to be used in the best interests of the Chapter. Thank you Chuck for your generosity

to Delta Lambda! 

Jim Crews ‘78 

Chris Dietz ’87 (son Caleb Dietz ’11) 

Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son Steven Centeno ’16) 

Steve Goodloe ’79 Memorial Gift; donor remains anonymous 

Chris Gutierrez ’83 [University of Florida] (son Alex Gutierriez ’16) 



David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16) 

[J. Bob Humphries ’66 – Memorial Gift made in Bob’s name, 2019] 

Bruce Johnson ‘81 

Jay B. Johnson ‘83 

Bobby Jones ‘72 

Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ‘14) 

Sloan MacKarvich ‘01 

Craig Mateer ’86 (son Charles Merritt ’16) 

Noah C. McKinnon ‘65 

Rich Newsome ‘83 

David Rancourt ’84 (son Wyatt Rancourt ’16) 

Matt Raulerson ’83 (son Zach Raulerson ’17) 

Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18 

Doug Russell ’79 (son Tyler Russell ’10) 

Harry Sargeant III ’78 (sons Harry Sargeant IV ’02 and Garrett Sargeant ’17) 

Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son Logan Sembler ’09) 

Tim Sheridan ’79 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother Ted Sheridan '83) 

Rich Wall ‘66 

Tom Wheeler ’78 (son Kevin Wheeler ’09)

2020 Chapter Leadership (updated May 2020)

▪ SMC (President): Jacob Middleton ‘18
▪ Internal Vice President: Max Roix ‘18 (father, Scott Roix ’85)
▪ External Vice President: Jake Iacovella ‘19
▪ Vice president of membership Development: Sebastian Vallone ‘17
▪ Excellence Officer: Kyle McLaren ‘19
▪ Secretary: William Galvano ‘17
▪ Rush Chairman: Luke Vari ‘19
▪ Treasurer: Garrett Sargeant ‘17
▪ House Manager: Garrett Sargeant ’17 (father Harry Sargeant III ’78; brother Harry

Sargeant IV ’02)
▪ Risk Management: Jack Williams ‘19
▪ Title IX Chairman: Tyler Gilroy ‘19
▪ Member at Large: Cory Kuchta ‘17
▪ Sergeant at Arms (Judicial Officer): Austin Guarino ‘19
▪ IFC Representative: TBD
▪ Pledge Educator: TBD
▪ Intramural Sports Chairman: TBD
▪ Social Chairman: TBD
▪ Alumni Liaison: TBD
▪ Pikes Illustrated Editor: Matthew Liebman ’19 *

2020 Alumni Advisory Board (December, 2019)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01 

Chapter Advisor: Scottie Howell ‘06 

Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler ’78, Chairman 



Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73 

Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford ‘14 

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell ’79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65 

Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller ’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77 

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01 

Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo ‘05 

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock ’01 an Eli Nortelus ‘01 

Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87 

Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott ’72, Mark Smith ‘78 

Alumni Association President: Eric Carr ‘01 

Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85 

Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan ’79 and Charlie Barnes ’65 

Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD 

Chaplaincy Advisor: John Peacock ’01, Chairman; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes ’71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley ’81 (son Sean Feheley ’14) 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ’14) 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’78 (son Tyler Russell ’10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi Kappa Alpha at Florida State

The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler

’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management.

Capital gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent

Sembler Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisors John Peacock ’01

and Scottie Howell ‘06 Chair the Advisory Board. FSU Pikes Chapter Advisor

chapteradvisor@fsupikes.net

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.

ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack

McMullen ’64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.

drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the

Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris

Dietz ’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan ’79 and Charlie

Barnes ’65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker ’70 provides the chapter with its annual

composite. The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of

Pikes Illustrated

 

©2020 FSUPikes.com | 1952 Heritage Grove Circle, Tallahassee, FL 32304

mailto:Brent.Sembler@sembler.com
mailto:chapteradvisor@fsupikes.net
mailto:ericdcarr@gmail.com
mailto:drussell@nettally.com

